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Jindera’s Got Talent! 

We  have  shared  stories  about  some  extremely  

talented young Jindera people here in The Jindera 

News, doing amazing things with their skills locally, 

nationally and internationally. 
 

This month we’d like to share a story about a couple 

of young local lads, who are making a name for 

themselves in the music scene with their band ‘Mt 

Maze’. 
 

Nathan and Adam Tollis grew up in Jindera from the 

ages of 5 and 6 years, living in Fallon Street, with 

plenty  of adventuring around the town with other 

local kids. Their parents, Grant & Debbie Tollis, have 

operated Tollis and Sons Automotive, in the Jindera 

Industrial Estate for many years. 
 

Growing up Nathan loved his video games, where 

Adam  loved  his  footy,  playing  for the Jindera 

bulldogs, but the one love they shared was music.  
 

Apparently, the boys didn’t PLAY music together 

growing up, “we spent most of the time trying not to 

kill each other” jokes Adam.  

“Since Mt. Maze, we have never gotten along better.  

Honestly, I absolutely love the fact that I get to play 

music  with  my brother and share this experience 

together! We’re excited to see what the future holds 

for this band.” 
 

Whilst undertaking his apprenticeship as a carpenter, 

Nathan played drums for an Albury punk cover band. 

Adam, whilst completing his first apprenticeship as 

an electrician, dabbled in a little acoustic guitar and 

went on to join an acoustic duo, busking late nights 

on the weekend and playing a couple of weddings. 
 

After qualifying, Nathan started his own carpentry 

business.  Adam moved to London for a time but 

has returned home and now works for the family 

business alongside Mum and Dad.  He will be a 

qualified mechanic at the end of the year. 

 

JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

Story Continues with more photos on page 4 

Mt. Maze  
 

L to R: Nathan Tollis—Drums, Adam Tollis—Vocals, Nick 
Musarra—Rhythm Guitar, Shane Ellwood—Bass Guitar, 

Grady Nigsch—Lead Guitar 
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Huge Thank You to Jindera IGA! 

What a wonderful surprise to receive a donation 
cheque from Jindera IGA’s Community Chest. 

This money helps us 
to continue to offer  
information  and 
support to locals, as 
well as the wider 
community. 
Especially those 
experiencing 
financial hardship 
and needing basic 
necessities, which 

unfortunately, we are seeing more and more. 

Again, our sincere thanks to Belinda & Co from 
Jindera IGA. 

Carers Support Group 

The Carer Support Group enjoyed a lovely lunch 
for the July Meeting.  Respite was enjoyed  with 
support and  NDIS information was shared.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Group will meet again on the 3rd Tuesday of 
August.  We welcome anyone in the community in 
a caring role to join us for support, information and 
respite. 

Enquiries to Vickie Priscina on 0428 406 060 
 

 

Op Shop News 

You may notice a couple of faces missing when you 

next visit our the Op Shop, with two of our stalwart 

staff members moving on. 

Christene Batty has been a volunteer with RCL for 

some 12 years now.  Travelling from Howlong 

twice each week, she has been an incredibly 

devoted and dependable member of the Op Shop 

team.  Chrissy is moving on to other things, a trip 

away being high on her list, and although we will 

miss her greatly, we wish her well in her future 

endeavours.  

Another tireless worker for RCL, Judith Coles, has 

been a volunteer in the Op Shop for around 7 years.  

For the last couple of those, she has stepped up as 

2IC to the Co-ordinator, and has put in countless 

hours, at all times of day (and night) overseeing the 

general  running of the shop, including managing 

and training staff, stock control, and Facebook 

sales, which have become a significant portion of 

overall sales. 

The Op Shop is the “Life Blood” of Rural Care 

Link Inc., and Judy’s dedication to the cause, has 

been truly commendable. 

We will miss Judy immensely, and will be forever 

grateful for her legacy.  Our hope is that her 

retirement from this position will lead to more time 

with family, and deservedly, more time for herself. 

 Hardship and Personal Assistance Enquiries 

Please call the Office 

0475 594 073 

Messages responded to promptly 

Left: Judith Coles.   

Above: Christene Batty (L) pic-

tured with Colleen Lord  OAM 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057050696122
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Sincere thanks Judy.  

So, we may be having a ‘changing of the guard’, but 
rest assured, our little shop is still operating at full 
swing.  Please feel free to phone the Op Shop if you 

have any enquiries. 

Better still....come on in and find yourself a bargain! 

Carers Plus Group Upcoming Workshop 

The Carer Plus Group, an integral part of Rural 
Care Link, is pleased to present a FREE workshop, 
as part of its commitment to providing larger events 

to the wider Jindera Community and beyond, on 
topics that are relevant. 

We are able to hold this FREE workshop, as a result 
of being nominated and successfully receiving an 

Australia Post Grant. 

In recognition of the times we live in, both in rural 
and urban locations, where mental health is in the 
spotlight, we wish to offer some hands-on strategies 

for dealing with stress in our lives, whether you are 
out on a farm, or living in one of our smaller rural 
towns. 

With practical examples, activities and discussion in 

small group situations plus a helpful handbook to 
take home, we hope to address issues that can be 
affecting us all, sometimes not even realising some-

times that we are in difficult times. 

We are very fortunate to have Sally Jean share her 
professional skills, and through her business ‘Glow 
Well-Being’,  offer some excellent tips, guiding us 
in ways to recognise the signs of, as well as ways to 

alleviate, levels of stress. 

These are life skills, and best learnt as early as pos-
sible, so we would love to have an audience cover-
ing all ages, from teens up. We appreciate that not 

everyone feels free to speak in large groups, so we 
will be providing options for smaller more intimate, 
age-appropriate sessions, to be more informal, as 

well as larger group activities. 

Please book in early with the Office at Rural Care 
Link, Jindera. 

On the day, come and enjoy Morning Tea and a tea 
or coffee on Registering at 9.30am and a delicious 

catered Lunch, where you will then also have a 
chance to chat informally with Sally and other at-
tendees. 

 

We hope this might be a springboard to further such 
events in the community with flow-on gatherings 
happening as connections are formed during the 

day. 

We look forward to welcoming you on the 

24th September for an informative and wonderful 
day,  full  of  practical ideas, strategies and new 
connections. 

Please  see  details  on our flyer on page 9 of the 
Jindera News. 

Meet Another Committee Member 

Hi, my name is 

Michelle Grenness. I 

am the treasurer of 

Rural Care Link; I 

have   held   this   

position since 2018.  

I  am  married  to 

Stephen and  have 2 

adult children. We 

live on a hobby farm 

5 minutes from Jindera where we have lived for 17 

years. 

I  became  an  active  member  of  the  Jindera  

Community when I became involved in the Morgan 

Country Car Club in 2008. I was secretary for 3 

years and then treasurer for a further 7 years. I am 

still a current member.  

I was also a member of the Jindera Pool Committee 

& the Jindera Recreation Reserve Committee for a 

few years during this period. 

Currently  I am also the treasurer of the Jindera 

Multi Purpose Hall Committee. 

I started working for Elders Ltd in Albury in 1992 

and still work there today some 31 years later. 

In my spare time I enjoy catching up with family & 

friends, gardening & time away in our van.  

I really enjoy contributing to our local community 

and I encourage others to make some time to get 

involved any way they can as it is very rewarding. 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 

(02) 6026 3001 

This is the Op Shop dedicated number 

Jindera News Contributions 

Please send all articles and advertisements to the 
editorial team via  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the 

right not to publish any article or to modify the 
presentation to suit the style of the publication. 
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Mt Maze hits the road! 
(continued from front page) 
 

So how did Mt. Maze come about? 
 

Nick Musarra (rhythm guitar) and Shane Ellwood 
(bass) had met the Tollis Brothers through high 
school.  Nathan (Drums) joined with Nick and Shane 
after  graduation  and  started playing a few house 
parties in a band together.  
 

Adam  (Vocals)  was  trying  to start a band after 
moving home from London, putting up flyers and ads 
on social media to find members.  Grady Nigsch (lead 
guitar) responded to a flyer and started jamming with 
Adam.  They went on to record a single together 
which hasn’t yet been released.  
 

Towards the end of COVID, all 5 boys decided to get 
together for a jam and they just clicked!  
 

Forming   in   early  2022,  they  gained  confidence  
performing at Sodens open mic nights in Albury, and 
from there the gigs came rolling in from Melbourne to 
Wollongong.  They have been rubbing shoulders with 
some of Australia’s big contemporary bands, such as 
Kingswood and Smith Street Band, playing opening 
gigs for both.  
 

Adam  tells  a  story  of note:  “We got a call up one 
Saturday around lunch time, to support a Melbourne 
band at the iconic music venue, Cherry Bar.  So, at 2pm, 
we all jumped into Mum and Dads Prado, making it to 
Melbourne just in time for sound check. We played the 
gig, went to China town for some dumplings and drove 
home.  Very random trip, but a lot of fun.”  
 

The boys say that their main influences are primarily 
built up of contemporary bands such as Ocean Alley, 
Skeggs, and Letters to Lions, “but we have covered an 
old Aussie Crawl tune.” 

The groups interest in different styles of music is what 
helps them to hone their specific sound.  Having input 
from all members of the band brings a variety of writing 
styles and musical composition.  Techniques from metal 
to folk are used by the boys to greater enhance their 
sound, which is becoming more and more popular as 
they grow and develop their fan base.  
 

 
“I think that’s what makes us a little different as a band.  
We’re all into different music which makes the writing 
process pretty fun”. 
 

Mt Maze  are  currently  supporting Tassie legends, 
Lennon Wells, on their Need To Feel Something tour 
through NSW & TAS and possibly Vic.  This has given 
the band an opportunity to play at some iconic music 
venues  such  as  La La La's in Wollongong and the 
Sydney Oxford Art Factory. 
 

Mt. Maze have released 5 singles to date; Fool For You, 
Sweet Escape, Wasteland, Silver Rings, and their latest, 
Run To Me, which came out the week of the tour.  
 

The  band have recorded all current releases through 
Simon McKenna in Albury.  Simon’s attention to detail 
with producing and tracking, gave the lads the push in 
the right direction that they needed, to bring the quality 

of their music to a high standard. Simon brings a 
wealth of knowledge to the group and gives the boys 
in  depth  and  professional  focus  throughout  the 
recording process.  
 

With no sign of slowing down, the boys are working 
towards tracking an EP and many more singles for 
our listening pleasure. 
 

“We’re definitely keen to get back into the studio” 
 

Keep an eye out for these Gents as they obviously 
have a big future in Music.  They will no doubt be 
appearing at a venue near you at some stage.   
 

Look out for their ‘Mt. Mazemobile’!   
 

“We've built a band bus out of two broken down 
Tarago’s to get us around to future gigs.” 
What else would you expect from a couple of young 
Muso Mechanics! 
 
Keep up with Mt Maze on Facebook at 
https://www.facebook.com/mtmazeband/ 
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THE 

Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

In the Studio with Simon McKenna 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 9 August   Halve Our Waste:  
      M/tea: 9.30am Rise Cafe, Catherine Cres 
    11.00am Waste Management Centre Tour, bus from Rise Café. 
     Lunch: 1.00pm - 2640 Restaurant & Bar (550 Kiewa St Albury). 
    Depart St Paul’s 9.00am. 
   Contact: Jane Barlow, 0438 262480. 
 

 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

Friendship in Action 

  1 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

2 

CWA Meeting – School 
of Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

3 4 5 

Cake Stall 
Light Up Village Green 

Outside IGA - 8am 
 
 
 
 
 

Jindera  

BULLDOGS v 
Howlong @ Jindera 

6 
 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - from 11am 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am 

7 
 

8 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

9 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

10 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

11 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

12 

 

 

 
 

13 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

14 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 
 

 

15 

Community Forum 
Jindera Community Hub  
7.30pm  
Carers Support Group 
St John’s Chapel - 
Adams St. 10am  
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

16 

BOOK WEEK 
Author Debra Tidball 
Jindera Library, The Hub  
- 2.00pm                             

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                
 

17 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

18 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

19 

 
 

 

 

 

20 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

21 
 

 

 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

24 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

25 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

26 

Jindera Museum  
BUSH DANCE 

School of Arts Hall 
7.30pm 
 
 
 
 

Jindera  

BULLDOGS v 
Henty @ Jindera 

27 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 11.30am  

28 
 

 

29 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

30 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

 

31 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

 2 Sept 

What We Said 
A play presented by 

Megs Children 
Bungowannah Hall - 

7.00pm 

Jindera Community Diary          August 2023 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Last  term  engineering  students  from  the  
University of Technology Sydney visited SMMC 
to  provide  a  series  of  STEM  Workshops.  
Pictured we have our Year 4 class creating a 
floating house design with the aim of holding 
the most marbles before sinking.  This activity 
focused   on   civil   engineering   and   the   
application   of  buoyancy  to  construct  a  
simulation model for the floating houses on 
the Tonle Sap River in Cambodia.  (right and 
below) 

Our Year 11 Visual Arts class took a trip to 
Yackandandah. The purpose of the excursion 
was to visit the studio and gallery of local 
award-winning landscape artist, Gordon 
Dickson. Gordon was kind enough to spend 
over an hour with us, explaining everything 
from his process and choice of materials, to 
the stories and events in his life that have 
shaped him as an artist.  The students had 
lots of insightful questions for him and came 
away from the visit with inspiration for their 
own journey as artists. 
 

Wasting no time, the students then spent a 
couple of hours sketching the high street 
from various perspectives, taking photos as 
they went. They will use both their sketches 
and their photos to assist them with some 
paintings in class over the coming weeks.  
(both right) 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Jindera Preschool welcomes our Families and Children  
back for Term 3. Our amazing and dedicated staff have  
been working to prepare and plan an environment and  
 program   that  will  support  learning,  creativity,  
investigation, and wonder. 

Transient Art and Loose Parts 

Play is the creative experience of 

placing open ended resources 

together on a surface. As our 

preschoolers play and move the 

pieces, they are exploring shape, 

space,  pattern,  positioning,  

colour, texture and design.  

They experience opportunities to 

build   and   create   without   

permeance or restrictions.  It 

provides the freedom to change  

ideas,  position, and pieces. 

 

We  are  observing  our  pre-

schoolers explore new ways to 

create  and  be  artistic  with  

resources  and  tools  they can 

access  in  their  own  natural 

environments and homes. 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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continued

For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au  

Over  the  term break we have had some maintenance and landscaping work 

within our outdoor environment. We are always working towards maintaining a 

safe and stimulating environment.  

A  big  thank  you to SPH Landscaping and Contracting for all your work and 

expertise. 

The Jindera Preschool Committee 
aim   to   continually   improve the 
preschool to ensure that we provide 
the best experience possible for both 
children and families. Throughout 
2023 thus far our Preschool has seen 
a great deal of improvement that has 
not only enriched the experience for 
the children but also created stronger 
ties  within  our broader Jindera  
Community. These improvements 
and the benefits that we are seeing 
would not be possible without our 
staff.  
 

We are fortunate at Jindera Preschool 
to have such an amazing and long 
serving team that are committed to 
delivering  quality  programs  and 
experiences for our children. 

A big thankyou to our local community for 

the kind and thoughtful donations to our pre-
school. We are proud to be in your thoughts 

and have you connected to our children and 
program through resources and opportunities. 
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OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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Jindera - Net Set Go 
By coaches Rio & Cass 

If you’re between the ages of 5 - 10 and you like football & netball -  
then Jindera is the place to be on Friday nights!  

 
 With 2 netball mad daughters between us approaching school age, Rio & I floated the idea of starting a Net Set Go 
program  in 2023 to our netball committee. With the full support of our committee behind us, we reached out to our 
Jindera community, hoping to have enough interest to have 1 or 2 teams. When registrations for Net Set Go opened, we 
were inundated - what a thrill!  
 

 Our first night of Net Set Go saw close to 40 very excited young girls take to the court to learn all about netball. 
We’ll be honest - our girls started the season very green however they have come along in leaps and bounds!  
 

 We’ve even had the opportunity to play against some of the other Net Set Go teams in the Hume League and even 
though we don’t keep score - we have definitely won at least 1 game! Our favourite thing to do is shoot goals and sing 
our song at the end of the game! 
 

 Net Set Go is held on Friday nights at the Jindera Netball Courts. Our trainings run from 5.15pm - 6pm to allow 
for those players who also do Auskick on the oval at 6pm. Our season is drawing to a close, our final training will be on 
the 18th of August, however we hope to see all our players and plenty of new faces return for 2024.  
 

 A big thank you must go to Jindera Auskick for their support, our junior and senior netballers who volunteer their 
time on Friday nights to help run training and to the parents who have donated sausages and their time to organize BBQ 
dinner for us all after training. 
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Over the weekend of July 28th-29th, 
Jindera    Theatrical    Society    
presented Oscar Wilde's hilarious 
comedy The Importance of Being 
Earnest at the School of Arts hall.  
 

 We  performed  three  shows,  two of which were 

completely sold out. It was so pleasing to see the response 

from the community and we sincerely thank everyone 

who came to see the show. 
 

 Unlike our last production, Agatha Christie's Spider's 

Web, this play presented the challenge of requiring three 

distinct sets. We performed Acts One and Three inside the 

curtain line, and Act Two (the garden scene) in front of a 

closed curtain, while our backstage crew frantically 

changed the interior space in order to reveal an entirely 

new interior location for Act 3. It worked beautifully. All 

credit  goes  to  Daniel Clark and Michael Green, who 

designed and built all the components of these incredible 

sets.  

The cast did a wonderful job 
and should be commended for 
their thoroughly entertaining 
portrayals  of these iconic 
characters. The cast included 
Michael Cramer, Edith Griffin, 
Michael Patino, Catherine 
O'Brien, Caleb Smith, Gianna 
Meade, Anath Firmager and Xavier Wall. As the director 
of  the  show,  it  was  a  pleasure  to see each of these 
individuals grow into their roles and reach such great 
heights in their performances. 
 
 Once  again,  we  had  so   much  help  from  the  
community. The Jindera Museum, Rural Carelink and 
Jindera Pizza were very generous with their support of 
the show. The efforts of all those backstage and at the 
candy bar were also integral to the show's success. 
 
 In the end the show came together beautifully and we 
received great feedback from our audiences. For now, it's 
back to the drawing board as we plan another show some 
time in the not too distant future. 

Sold Out Performance 
By Kieran Williams 
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Cake Stall and Raffle 
 

Outside Jindera IGA - from 8am 
 

Saturday 5th August 2023 
 

Help raise funds to 
 

our Village Green 
 

                                            Donations Welcome 
 

                                                     Call Jenny O’Neill  
                                                    0438 263 417 

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
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 The  Prostate  Cancer  Foundation of Australia has 
officially  launched  Life Force, a 
prostate cancer awareness program 
championed by community volunteers, 
including Greg Finster in Jindera. 
 

 Prostate cancer is now the most 
diagnosed cancer in Australia and the    
most common cancer among  Australi-
an men.   
 

 More than 24,000 men are diag-
nosed  with  prostate cancer each year, with 1 in 5 men 
diagnosed by age 85.  
 

 Through PCFA’s Life Force program, local businesses 
and community organisations will have the opportunity to 
welcome a trained community speaker like Greg on site, to 
present  on  prostate  cancer symptoms, diagnosis and 
treatment. 
 

When detected early, prostate cancer is easier to treat and 
easier to beat, with survival rates at nearly 100 per cent for 
stage one diagnoses.  
 

Greg spoke to his decision to participate in Life Force as  a  
prostate  cancer  survivor.  “Public awareness of prostate 
cancer saves lives through early detection which is why I 
decided to join the Life Force program,” he said. 
 

 “I am one of the men diagnosed every 22 minutes in 
Australia  and my own experience with the disease has 
motivated me to speak out about men’s health. Alongside 
fellow  volunteers  from  across  the  country,  I will be 
visiting local businesses and community organisations to 
give people the chance to learn life-saving information on 
symptoms, diagnosis and treatment options. I  encourage  
you  to  reach  out  and book in a presentation today – you 
could help save another life.” 
 

 PCFA CEO, Anne Savage, said that the launch of Life 
Force is key to the organisation’s mission. “The Life Force 
program will help us reduce the burden of prostate cancer 
for  all  Australians, mobilising the community to drive 
research,  prevention  and  early  detection,  improved 
treatment, and world-class psychosocial care,” she said. 
 

 “Our team of dedicated and passionate community 
speakers are activating and motivating workplaces and 
community groups to play their part in helping to make 
prostate   cancer  history. There has never been a more 
important time to prioritise health and wellbeing in the 
workplace and in the community.” 
 

To get involved with Life Force, visit  
www.pcfa.org.au/awareness/pcfa-life-force-program/  
or phone 1800 22 00 99.  
 

For prostate cancer information and support, visit 
www.pcfa.org.au. 

Celebrating Book Week 2023 at the Greater Hume Council libraries 
 

Jindera-2pm-3pm Wednesday 16 August at the Jindera Community Hub 
 

We  are  excited to welcome Debra Tidball as our guest children’s author. She will visit the libraries where we have invited the chil-

dren from the infant’s departments from our local schools to meet Debra. Debra will introduce her beautiful books to the children. 

Launch of Life Force program prompts  
action on prostate cancer in Jindera 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pcfa.org.au%2Fawareness%2Fpcfa-life-force-program%2F&data=05%7C01%7Claura.howden%40pcfa.org.au%7Cd90971f26a674c9f37fb08db7d0bbbc6%7C159bafc0caf04145af644607fa33a45e%7C0%7C0%7C63824126160066
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.pcfa.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Claura.howden%40pcfa.org.au%7Cd90971f26a674c9f37fb08db7d0bbbc6%7C159bafc0caf04145af644607fa33a45e%7C0%7C0%7C638241261600660727%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC
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 On Monday 10 July - At the Hub there was a Nail Art 
event  held  as  part of our Library and Council School 
holiday events.  
 
 The participants all brought their artistic flare with 
them and produced some wonderful examples of style and 
glamour that can be achieved through colour and texture 
on nails. The colours and designs were varied and exciting 
– each chosen with care and displayed with pride. 

Paint  &  Pizza 
 Wednesday 12 July 2023 at the Hub we held a painting 
and  pizza  event  which brought out Jindera’s budding 
artists and pizza lovers.  
 
 They were guided through a landscape painting which 
provided fabulous results as shown in the photo. When the 
participants reached the halfway line - while their painting 
were drying - they indulged in pizzas, fruit and chocolates.  

 

A great time was had by all.  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank each participant for their attendance and involvement in our programs.   

I would also like to thank the Leaders of the day – Tarran and Jo who held a very successful event. Our thanks also goes 

to the Library and Council for the funding and staffing to be able to hold these events for our younger residents.  
 

Celebrating Book Week 2023 (see page 16 opposite) Jindera - 2pm-3pm Wed 16 August at Jindera Community Hub 

We  also  have  a  Book  Week competition for children from preschool through to Primary School. The competition 

involves creating a plant collage based on this year’s Book Week theme of Read, Grow, Inspire. Call in to the library to 

pick up your entry form, plant template and competition details. The prize for 

the  winning  entry  is  a movie ticket package for one child and one adult at 

Regent Cinemas Albury. 
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              Burrumbuttock Flower Show 

                   With Open Garden 

                   Sunday 29 October 2023 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 3pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
  

  

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

*****  Tuesday, August 15, 2023 ***** 

*****  7:30pm  ***** 

Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 

  

  

  

  

  
  

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like  

to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

  

  

WHAT DOES THE FORUM DO? 
  

The Forum holds community meetings which are open to residents of Jindera to attend 

and discuss what is happening in Jindera, as well as consider the future of Jindera. 

Meetings are generally held bi-monthly on the third Tuesday in February, April, June, 

August and October. 

  

The  Forum  is  able  to  put forward ideas and comments to Greater Hume Council on 

issues facing our Jindera community, facilitate direct discussion with Councillors who 

are in attendance at regular meetings, in addition to holding special meetings relating  

to specific issues. 

  

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 
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 The museum is continuing to work on having the 
blacksmith  yard and sheds open in September. A new 
access system will be installed and exit will be by the side 
gate.  Many  of  the  buggies  and  sulkies  used  for  trans-
portation have been relocated to this site and a wonderful 
collection of items from the property ‘Wyseworth’ near 
Howlong, will be on display in the old stables. We will 
have new information boards showing aspects of the 
wheelwrighting trade that was conducted in the black-
smith,  along with the hot and heavy blacksmith work 
conducted in the forge. 
 

 The grant received from the Federal Government 
through  the  office  of  Sussan  Ley  has  been used to 
purchase a selection of tools for the Tim Fischer shed. 
This saves those who get together to undertake this work, 
having to bring their own tools to repair and modify many 
of the machines we have on display. 
 

 The school holiday period saw many families venture 
out to the museum, a great place to spend a few hours 
when there are limited things to do in this cold time of the 
year.  A  round  trip  to  the  museum,  then  taking  in 
Wirramina at Burrumbuttock & then on to Morgans Look-
out at Walla Walla takes a full day & is ensured to use up 
a good deal of energy. We have seen lots of grandparents 
with children this month as well as visitors from all over 
NSW  and  Victoria  and a smattering of further afield 
visitors. 
 

 We had a successful Heritage Dinner early last 
month, with a new collection 
of guests along with a few 
regular attendees to our func-
tions. The entertainment pro-
vided by John-Paul on the 
fiddle was outstanding, with 
guests revelling in his won-
derful music and Irish 
brogue. With a range of heat-
ers, we were able to keep 
guests warm for the evening, 
which is quite a feat in our 
notoriously cold vestibule. 
Without regular heating, the cold seeps into every corner 
of the museum buildings until they long for the start of the 
Spring weather and the return to some warmth.  

 

 The Tea Room has remained extremely busy, even 
though we haven’t had very pleasant weather for 
much of July. The cosiness of the Tea 
Room and the wonderful collection of 
cakes, scones and lunch specials available 
each Sunday make it a very desirable place 
to catch up with friends or family, or just 
grab a coffee and a sweet treat.  
 

 Preparation work continues as we hope to launch our 
fundraising program for the new building complex before 
the end of the year. The new building will house a learn-
ing and discovery centre, an undercover area for work-
shops  and  skill  development,  along  with a place for 
students to centre themselves, take time out from their 
visit and keep out of wet weather. 
 

 On the 26th of this month, the museum intends to 
host a Bush Dance in the local School of Arts Hall. This 
is a great way to wave the winter 
blues  goodbye  as  we  look  to 
welcome in the Spring. Music will 
be provided by the bush band 
“GMO” – we’re not sure what it 
stands for but come along and find 
out.  
 

 The evening will also have as a 
highlight an old-fashioned dance 
hall  supper,  renowned in these 
areas, with cream sponges and jelly 
slice, lamingtons and sausage rolls 
and lots more.  
 

 There will be a dance caller for those who don’t know 
their way around a bush dance and prizes for those that go 
to  the trouble to dress for the occasion. We have been 
given permission to open the bar for the night as well. 
Tickets must be pre-booked via the Trybooking website.  
See the advertisement on page 23 of this Jindera News.  
 

 Also,  check-out  the  Museum’s  Spring/Summer  
program  (see below)  of events, find something to look 
forward  to  in  your  own town, there is always plenty 
happening.  
 

We look forward to seeing you. 

 
Margie Wehner 

President  

Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Spring/Summer Program of Events 
 

 Saturday   26th August   Bush Dance at the Jindera School of Arts Hall   
 Monday  18th September  Blacksmith grounds open to the public 
 Sunday   8th October   Spring High Tea 
 Saturday   11th November  The Coming of Summer Long Lunch 
 Saturday   25th November  Launch of Music at the Museum event 
 Sunday  17th December   Christmas Wreath making Workshop 
 

All events, except the opening of the museum blacksmith grounds, are by ticket only. More information on each event will be 
available on our website and though our Facebook page. 
 

Tickets are available approximately 4 weeks prior to the event and are advertised through our website and Facebook page,  
or via our direct marketing email – if you would like to be notified when events are available for ticket sales, contact  
info@jinderamuseum.com.au  

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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 This respected group of past Matildas have spent the weekend of 29-30 August visiting Jindera on their way to 
Melbourne for the game of the current Matildas against Canada. 
 

 These past Matildas have remained good friends since their time playing in this iconic Australian representative 
team and several continue to coach younger up and coming players in this sport. The group are travelling around the 
country to attend all the games that the Matildas are playing in for Australia.  
 

 They are enjoying seeing friends and parts of the country that they wouldn’t normally visit, as well as supporting 
the current Matildas. While here in Jindera these incredible sportspeople enjoyed themselves by spending time at the 
Pub and also paid the Museum a visit. 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 

Their names and the years of playing with the Matildas 
are - from left to right (below photo): 
 

Carol Vinson   1988 to 1991 

Gill Foster   2002 to 2005 

Leigh Wardell  1978 to 1988 

Vicki Cerny   1983 to 1985  

Renaye Iserief  1983 to 1988 

MATILDAS Alumni … Weekend in Town! 
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For many years Jindera had a Community Notice 
Board attached to the building occupied by Rural Care 
Link and the Op Shop. The Notice Board was donated 
by the Sowden family in honour of their son Ben.  
 

However, with the redevelopment of those buildings 
the  notice board was taken down and put into safe 
storage until a suitable place was found to reinstall it.  

 

Thanks to Pat and Mary-Lynne Hayes the sign has 
now been rejuvenated and reinstalled for the use of the 
Jindera community. 
 

It can be easily found and accessed on the wall in the 
post box area of the Post Office. 

The original location of the Community Notice Board 

The rejuvenated Community Notice Board in  
the post box area of the Post Office  

Jindera Village Post Office reinstalls  
significant Community Notice Board  
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

 

 
Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

mailto:judith.hudson9@gmail.com
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

 We are all wondering what the new playground is up to. Unfortunately with all the rain we had, the construction crew 
were  moved  to  another  job  and are still to return. How exciting it will be when we start to see equipment being 
installed! 

 

 Another meeting took place at the Hueske Rd bus stop last week involving Justin Clancy, two members 
from the Dept of Transport, a couple of parents and myself. This dangerous situation had been raised at 
the  Local  Traffic  Committee  meeting. The Dept. of Transport will be investigating ways to improve 
matters which may involve a bus route and pickups in Glenholm Estate. 

 

 What  was  also very concerning to us all was the number of vehicles who are not slowing down at that 
intersection when a bus has pulled over at the bus stop and has it’s lights flashing and then 
overtake. The rule is to slow down to 40kph when passing a stationery bus. 

 

 Everyone is getting excited about the re-opening of the Fox and Brew. Interviews have been 
held with potential staff so fingers crossed it won’t be long! 

 

 Work on the Molkentin Rd drainage project has also been held up because of the weather and contractors working 
elsewhere. 

 

 You may have noticed that the Regional Express On Demand bus has grown in size. 
This is because the bus now has wheelchair access. More information in next month’s 
edition of the Jindera News. 

Farrer MP Sussan Ley has announced new small-grant funding for her electorate through a new round of the Australian 
Government’s Volunteer Grants program. 
 

A total of $10 million is being allocated nationwide with amounts from $1,000 to $5,000 awarded to eligible not-for-
profit groups after a local community committee and department assessment process. Ms Ley said the grants can be used 
to upgrade or buy new equipment, cover the cost of a training course or screening check, funds for eligible transport 
needs, and for activities which help increase volunteer numbers and participation with your group.  
 

Last  year  24  organisations  in  Farrer  were  successful,  using  their  cash  to buy work tools, a defibrillator, sending 
volunteers off to a first-aid course, purchasing a new mower, laptop and iPads, even to find some new bench seats. The 
idea is to help strengthen and support volunteer organisations, which in turn improves social outcomes and the wellbeing 
of our local communities. 
 

Funding  is  capped  at the same amount for each federal electorate, with eligibility, criteria details and expressions of 
interest (EOI) forms available by the links below, contacting Sussan’s electorate office or through her website 
www.sussanley.com. EOIs close 31 August 2023. 
 

Further information is available from below links: 

Families and Communities Program 2023-24 Volunteer Grants Grant Opportunity Guidelines 

2023-24 Farrer Volunteer Grants EOI form   please complete only after carefully checking guidelines. 

 

Does your volunteer group need up to $5000 cash? 

http://www.sussanley.com
https://sussanley.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/1.-2023-24-Volunteer-Grants-Grant-Opportunity-Guidelines.pdf
https://sussanley.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/07/2023-24-Farrer-Volunteer-Grants-EOI-Template.pdf
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 JINDERA  
 

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Stage 2 Excursion Beauty and the Beast and MAMA  

On Thursday of the first week back, our Stage 2 students attended a full day excursion to support 
and enhance our learning in Creative and Practical Arts. The group started by attending a 
performance of Beauty and the Beast at The Cube Wodonga. This fantastic performance was 
delivered by the students from Murray High School and was thoroughly enjoyable and highly 
skilled  performance.  Our  students,  many  of  whom,  had  never seen a live stage show were 
extremely impressed by the quality of the performance. 
 

We then travelled to MAMA Albury for group activities including drawing and book design and an 
interesting, guided tour of the current displays. This, again, was enjoyed by all. 

mailto:jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Public Speaking Finalists  
 

Our whole school public speaking finals took place at the end of Term 2, and we were 
excited to send our junior and senior primary finalists through to the interschool final 
held last week at Springdale Heights Public School. Both Harry (Year 4), and Grace 
(Year 6) presented fabulous speeches on their chosen topics, and we were extremely 
proud of their efforts, preparation, and courage.  

Sports Assembly 
 

At Jindera Public School, we acknowledge effort in all aspects of life and one of our major 
presentations each year is the sporting awards assembly. We conducted this at the end 
of Term 2 with many children acknowledged for efforts in swimming, athletics, and cross 
country. Those children who performed most consistently in all major events were 
named as age champions and were presented with certificates to help celebrate their 
achievements. 
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“ ” ...  
   
  Jindera Jottings - July 1982 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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 At our July meeting members voted to donate $1000 
 to Jindera Public School Learn to Swim and Water Safety 
Project to help support the Swimming Instructors Project.   
The cost is $4,000.00, we are hoping other clubs will also 
help with this worthy cause. 
 

 Members  gave  a  “Thumbs Up”  to  vote  for  the  
Essential Energy Communities Program to enable the 
School of Arts Hall to receive a Grant for much needed 
maintenance.   The hall was built in 1899, and has served 
the community well over the years.  CWA have used the 
meeting room  and  kitchen  for  many  years and have 
organised many functions in the hall.  We are hoping our 
support will be successful. 
 

Save the Dates 
1st August - Murray Group will be holding a  
Council meeting at Tabletop and discussing  

the Group’s 60th Conference. 
 

10th August - Gerogery Branch is celebrating their  
80th Birthday in the Gerogery Hall. 

 

12th August - A FACTS DAY will be held in the Albury 
CWA rooms at 10am.  State President Joy Beams,  

State Secretary Pamela Wright and State Treasurer Sharon 
Buck will be giving sessions on the workings of  

CWA and what is expected from branches.   
It will be a learning day about CWA. 

 

 We  recently  held another successful cake stall at 
Bunnings, our sponges are very popular. 
 

CWA next meeting will be 2nd August at 10am in the 
School of Arts Hall - Visitors Welcome. 

 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 
Bev. Blair.  Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
 

AUGUST 2023 

 Greater Hume Council Meeting - 17 May 2023 

Items Determined  

PART A  
Environment And Planning 

• Planning Proposal to Reclassify Part of Council Owned 
Land At 1 Commercial Street Walla Walla 2659 on Lot 
5812 DP 1181658 

 

Governance 
• Policy Development - Water and Waste Water 
 

Corporate And Community Services 
• Signing of Contract for Licence to Occupy - Unit 6 Kala 

Court 
 

Engineering 
• Proposed LRCIP Round 3 Gravel Road Re-sheeting 
• Tender TL 03 - 2021/22 Balfour Street Drainage 
• Developer Proposed Road Names, Holbrook 
 

PART B - Officers Reports 
• Corporate  and  Community  Services  -  Combined     

Investment Account – Month Ended 30 June 2023. 
 

 PART C - Items for Information 
• Governance - Tourism and Promotions Report – 

June 2023. 
• Corporate  and  Community Services - Greater Hume 

Customer request module – summary of monthly requests. 
• Corporate and Community Services - Statement of bank 

balances as at 30 June 2023. 
• Corporate  and  Community  Services - Greater Hume 

Library Services 
• Engineering - June report of works. 
• Environment and Planning - Development applications 

processed for the month of June 2023. 

L to R Treasurer Denice Murphy, President Chris McIntyre, 
Heather Collis - Give a “Thumbs Up” to voting for  

the Grant for the School of Arts Hall. 

 

The Jindera School of Arts management committee would like to 
thank  the  Jindera community for their support in voting for us in the 
Essential Energy community choice’s program.  
Although  we  were unsuccessful, we shall explore other avenues for 
funding towards improvements to our local historic hall.  

 

The successful local projects are Albury Cricket Club Inc.; Albury Athletics; Albury 
Wodonga Ultimate Frisbee and Woolpack Inn Museum Holbrook, congratulations. 
 

Thank you to everyone who voted! 

Olivia Hanel  - Secretary/Treasurer 
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Lamb shanks 
 

This is an easy and hearty Italian recipe for those chilly wintery weekends.  
A great alternative to your traditional Sunday roast. 

 
 
 
 

 

What  to do  
Coat shanks in flour, salt, and pepper. Brown on a moderately high heat for a few minutes on each side on your stove 
top. Use your Dutch oven or heavy based casserole dish, or fry in a frying pan and then transfer to your crockpot / slow 
cooker. Set shanks aside. 
Dice the carrot, celery, onion, garlic, and thyme. Fry in olive oil in your pot or pan on the stove top. Fry for five to ten 
minutes until soft and golden. Add oregano and cook for a further three to five minutes. 
Add stock, tomato, tomato paste and wine or beer. Reduce heat and simmer for around 10 more minutes to thicken. 
Add the shanks back into the pot and make sure all the meat is covered by the sauce. 
Cover with baking paper or foil or place a lid on your pot. 
Cook in a moderate (170C ) oven or on high in your slow cooker for 3 or 4 hours.  Lamb should be tender and fall away 
from the bone easily. 
Garnish with rosemary sprigs (if desired). Serve with creamy polenta or mash potato.  
 

For more recipes from IDEAS go to https://www.ideas.org.au/blogs - and search for recipes. 

What  you need  
 

• Lamb shanks (4 large or 8 small) 
• A few tablespoons of plain flour (gluten free 

flour is fine) 
• Olive oil 
• Salt and pepper 
• 1 brown onion 
• 1 carrot 
• 1 stalk of celery 

• 1-2 cloves of garlic 
(optional) 

• 500 ml of premade 
stock 

• Oregano and thyme 
(fresh or dried)  

• 1 or 2 400-ml cans of tomatoes 
• 2 tablespoons of tomato paste 
• Glass of wine (red or white) or 1 bottle or can 

IDEAS … does information so you can do life! 
 

Our purpose is to enable the frail, aged, people with disabilities, their families, carers, 
supporters, and service providers to become better informed when making decisions.  
 

Providing high quality and accurate information and house it on our curated website 
through our resource hub. Information is also disseminated via our weekly eNews.  

 

We  also  operate  Infoqore  which  houses  a  free  directory  of  disability  services   and  supports, and the  eBility 
Classifieds  where  people  can  buy  and  sell  their  pre-loved disability and aged care related items. To access more 
information, ideas, news, recipes (see below) and much more go to - www.ideas.org.au 
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Introduction  -  Probus  was  begun by Rotary in England in 1965, in Australia in 1976. For former profes-
sional and business people, it aims to promote growth, development and support for the Probus community 
in the South Pacific Region as the most recognised and accessible organisation for retirees, fostering the true spirit of 
Probus -FRIENDSHIP FELLOWSHIP FUN. Monthly meetings attract excellent speakers, minimum business, perhaps a 
sing-song, a 5 minute speaker from the membership and the possible arrangements for outings. Interest groups such as 
walking, games, tennis, visits away may also be organised. Membership is $30 p.a. Probus is sponsored by Rotary for 65 
plus retirees. 
If you would like to visit Henty Probus Club, we meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at the Henty 
Bowling Club. You would be very welcome on 9th August or 13th September.  
Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings or else there would be clubs in the Albury area. 

Henty/Culcairn Probus Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Probus meeting at Henty - Wednesday 12th July 2023 
 

Our President Yvonne Booth welcomed everyone. 

Shirley told of the Probus trip to the Recycling project of 
Halve Waste in Albury on 21st June 2023. 

There was not just the recycling of furniture and bikes but 
the excitement of the maggot shed, where after eight days of 
eating, the maggots are turned into dried protein.  

There has already been a suggestion that we go back again 
for another guided tour of the Halve Waste recycling works 
next year.  

Our thanks to Sarah for arranging our guided tour, after her 
recent visit as a speaker to Probus. 

Mavis told of a beautiful lunch on the 21st June, at the Purple 
Chicken, in Albury  Purple Chicken is a training restaurant 
for people with disabilities. 

Our Probus people are fans of Purple Chicken, the food, and 
lovely people, and a framed certificate of appreciation was 
presented to the Purple Chicken people, after the meal. 

Yvonne Booth was our five minute speaker, and she told of 
writing a book of memories of her life, for her grandchildren. 

Yvonne, as president presented herself with the Probus pen 
given as a token of appreciation to our speaker, amid much 
laughter and much discussion of memories. 

Our main speaker was Tom White, introduced to us by Tre-
vor Bedggood. 
 

Tom is a farmer from Henty, working for Local land services, 
Riverina,  and  is involved with the Murray Darling Plan, 
particularly as it applies to the Murrumbidgee River. He 
came  equipped  with  slides  to  show  us the areas under 
discussion, regarding water, and the numbers of irrigation 
businesses and the potential of decisions to be made under 
the Murray Darling Basin plan, where there seems to be a 
want to have water for the environment, and birds, fish and 
animals, and farmers and the more than 2.3 million people in 
the basin area. 
There  are bridges and effects on farms and wetlands and 
public lands all to be taken into account with the potential of 
a Business Plan to be handed to Government regarding the 
Murrumbidgee River, mid next year . 

Mr. White has given us just a touch of information so that we 
can  do our own research to learn more about the Murray 
Darling basin plan and its management of water and possible 
effects on us all. 

Neil  Meyer  thanked Tom White for his information and 
presented  him  with  our  Probus  pen  as  a  token of our 
appreciation. 

We send our best wishes and kind thoughts to people dealing 
with illness and bereavement.  

Our next Probus meeting will be on Wednesday 9th August 
at the Culcairn Bowling Club.9.30 for a 10.00am start.  

We are re learning to talk to people, and always love extra 
company. Perhaps you might like to join us too. 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

Expression of Interest - External Independent 
Member to the Greater Hume Council Audit, 
Risk and Improvement Committee 
 

Council  is  seeking  suitably  qualified  and  experienced 
individuals to sit as independent members of the Audit, 
Risk and Improvement Committee (ARIC). 
 

The  Audit,  Risk  and  Improvement  Committee  is a key 
component  of  Council’s  governance  framework. The 
Committee is responsible for assisting Council to fulfil its 
governance and oversight responsibilities. 
 

The  Audit, Risk and Improvement Committee is comprised 
of  three  independent external members. Council will be 
expecting  the  new  member to commence duties at the 
Audit,  Risk  and Improvement Committee meeting to be 
held in November 2023. 
 

An expression of interest document can be obtained by 
contacting Council’s Manager Risk and Governance,  
Jane Gould, M: 0428 488 455 or  
jgould@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au. 
 

EOI must be received by no later than  
5pm Friday, 25 August 2023  
preferably by email tojgould@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au. 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 
and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Why we need to keep raising chickens! 
☺ EGGS Are full of Protein.  

☺ The costs of eggs are on the rise 

they are a very versatile dish. 

☺ Chooks  in  your  Garden can 

increase fertility, clean up old 

fruit, pest and increase nitrogen 

in the soil.  

☺ Feeding your chickens table 

scraps improves the taste and size of eggs.  

☺ Let them scratch under your fruit trees.  

☺ Improves your garden soil using chook manure  

 
A Computer Teacher Wanted 

HELP! 
 

Is there anyone out there that can 
help with this new Windows 11 pro-
gram. 
 

Even a few lessons, keen to know 
more about Newsletters, Flyers or 

Desktop Publishing. 
 

Please let me know -  Phone Eileen 0400 023 290  

 
Planting Planting 

Planting 
 

This is The Time to Plant  

Bulbs for Summer like:  
 

 Gladioli 

 Asparagus 

 Deciduous Trees  

 Rhubarb Crowns 
 

Take Time Out 
 

Spread your time out 

during the day so you 

can enjoy planting a few 

seeds. Cover with plastic 

and store in a warm area 

during winter. 
 

 

How Many Seeds to Plant 
 

Vegetables  
All the year rounders 
plus.... 
 

  Cabbage  

  Turnips  

  Swedes   

  Spinach  

  Kale  

  Celeriac 

 

Just do a Little  

Each Day 

Planting what you like 

for the Sheer  

Joy of Growing is  

very satisfying and  

a deep feeling of  

satisfaction.  

Jindera Community Garden 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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 There has been plenty of wet weather about with many 
of the Golf Courses in the area having to either close for 
short periods or restrict the use of golf carts. Fortunately, 
Royal Jindera handles the wet weather better than most 
and is still playing and looking great. 
 

 The local charity “Boys To The Bush” have been a 
great help around the course lately, with the boys and their 
supervisors/Mentors engaged in cleaning up sticks, cut 
branches and back-filling irrigation trenches with soil. 
 

 The June Monthly Medal was won by Peter Penny, 
with a very good score of Net 67 and the July medal by 
Greg Preston (his second this year) with net 69. 
 

 The ladies club championships were run from the 6th 
to 16th July as the best 3 of 4 rounds.  Congratulations to 
Rawinia Smithenbecker for winning the ladies club cham-
pionships with a gross stroke score of 270. Handicap win-
ner was Lucy Kimpton with net 222 and Heather Chaston 
winning the putts with 81. 
 

 There has been some sad news over the past couple of 
weeks with a couple of long serving club stalwarts passing 
away. Elizabeth Heir was an active member of the club 
and ladies president for a number of years. Bob Smith was 

also an active member until illness curtailed his golfing 
and was also a generous financial supporter of our club.  

Both will be greatly missed. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction 
with the normal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great 
opportunity for those looking for an entry level into com-
petition golf. Ideal for juniors or for those looking to get a 
handicap. 
 

The Friday night ‘Chook Run-Tee Time’ is now 3-3.30pm. 
 

 The Sunday competition is now in winter times until 
September - Tee time 11.30/12.00. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
 Sunday - Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 

on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 
 Wednesday - VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 

differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 
 Friday - Chook Run - 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 

4.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

 

For bookings, contact us via email. 
admin@jinderagolfclub.com 

 

 Membership – To join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form from our website or 
request one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 

Annual memberships become due on 31st March and  
cost $110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 

 

 The irrigation upgrade - Is now practically complet-
ed with just a few “Tidy-ups” and top dressing of trenches.  

Name 
Dly 

Hcap 

18 
Comp 
Gross 

18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole 
Score 
Stroke 

9 Comp 
Result 

Greg Preston 19.0 88 69.0 W Medal 35.5   

Simon Cossor 9.0 79 70.0 R/U $20 (cb) 34.5   

Frank Carmody 32.0 102 70.0 b 36   

Jeff Donney 28.0 101 73.0 b + ntp 32 W $20 

R Smithenbecker 14.0 87 73.0 b 34   

Chris Larkin 19.0 92 73.0 b $35   

Ash Paech 12.0 85 73.0 b 35   

Cameron Wood 23.0 96 73.0 b 36.5   

Aaron Jennings 35.0 109 74.0 b 33.5 R/U 2b 

Strop Weldon 24.0 98 74.0 b 37   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 98 74.0 b + ntp 38   

Brad Crane 30.0 105 75.0 b 35   

Greg Allen 14.0 89 75.0 b 37   

Dave Porter 2.0 81 79.0 ntp 37   

SUN 2/07/2023 - Stroke - July Medal and 4th Rnd. Club  
Championships – 28 Players, 18 Hole (Medal) winner Greg Preston,  
9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Jeff Donney 

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Cameron Wood 23.0 37 W $30 20 W $20 

John McMaugh 24.0 34 R/U $20 19   

Craig McMillan 9.0 33 B 17   

Garry Spurr 23.0 32 B + ntp 19 R/U 2b C/B 

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 31 B 15   

Peter Penny 20.0 31 B + ntp 14   

Rob Weldon 24.0 30 B 13   

Simon Cossor 9.0 29 B c/b 15   

SUN 9/07/2023 - Stableford –19 Players, 18 Hole winner Cameron 
Wood, 9-Hole Comp Winner (Front 9) – Cameron Wood 

SUN 16/07/2023 - KENO - 2 Ball Ambrose - 28 Players, 
KENO Winners Greg Preston and Greg Allen- They will advance to NSW 
KENO final later in year. 

Player 1 Gndr 
Dly 
Hcp 

Player 2 Gndr 
Dly 
Hcp 

Comb 
Hcap 

Gross  
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Greg Preston m 19 Greg Allen m 14 8.25 70 61.75 
W $50 

ea 

Don Singleton m 30 Ash Paech m 12 10.5 76 65.50 
R/U 

$30 ea 

R Smithenbecker m 14 Craig McMillan m 9 5.75 73 67.25 B 

Rob Weldon m 24 Simon Cossor m 9 8.25 76 67.75 B 

Russ Gueho m 25 Garry Spurr m 23 12 80 68.00 B 

Daryl Klein m 21 R Smithenbecker m 14 8.75 77 68.25 B 

Frank Carmody m 32 Nev Winter m 30 15.5 86 70.50 B 

David Gray m 27 Ken Garfield m 27 13.5 85 71.50   

Rhett Prescott m 26 S Robertson m 18 11 83 72.00   

John McMaugh m 23 Chris Larkin m 19 10.5 83 72.50   

Nev Brand m 22 Jake Sanders m 18 10 83 73.00   

Garry Samios m 17 John Metcalf m 10 6.75 80 73.25   

Jeff Donney m 28 Brandon Taylor m 17 11.25 85 73.75   

Aaron Jennings m 33 Brendan Burt m 31 16 92 76.00   

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Peter Penny 20.0 38 W $30 20 W $20 (cb) 

Garry Spurr 23.0 37 R/U $20 20 r/u 2b 

Russ Gueho 25.0 34 B 18   

Bill Day 23.0 33 b 18   

Jeff Donney 28.0 33 b 13   

Dave Paech 31.0 32 b 15   

Nev Brand 22.0 32 b + ntp 14   

Greg Preston 19.0 31 b (c/b) 14   

Craig McMillan 9.0 29 ntp 14   

SUN 23/07/2023 - Stableford –18 Players 
Winner 18 and 9 hole comp Peter Penny 
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Ladies - 29/06/2023 Stroke – July Monthly Medal 

Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Result 

Virginia Ebert 34 114 80 W, Medal 

Heather Chaston 36 120 84 R/U 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 15 100 85   

Mihi Smith 38 124 86   

 

VETS Wed. 28/06/2023 - Washed Out  
 

VETS Wed.  5/07/2023 - Washed Out  

Ladies - 6/07to16/07/2023 
Stroke - Club Championships - Best 3 of 4 rounds 
Winner Stroke- Rawinia Smithenbecker 270,  
Handicap - Lucy Kimpton 222, Putts Heather Chaston 81 

 Name Dly Hcap Gross Score Net Putts 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 15 270 225 84 

Lucy Kimpton 35 327 222 86 

Virginia Ebert 37 357 246 88 

Heather Chaston 36 355 247 81 

Mihi Smith 38 378 264 90 

Sandra Kilo 28 320 236 83 

 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Chook Run - Fri 30/06/2023 – Stableford – 12 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

S. Kilo 19.0 18 W  $30 

W. McPherson 35.0 16 R/U $10 + b 

A Jennings 35.0 15 B 

C. Biggs 19.0 15 B 

Tony Duus 29.0 14 B 

Peter Penny 20.0 14 B 

 

VETS Wed 19/07/2023 – Stableford – 12 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

I. Pertzel  19 W 

B. Sheerans  18 R/U 

D. Briggs  17 B 

F. Carmody  15 B 

N. Winter   14 B 

VETS COMPETITION - Wednesday morning - 9 Holes. 

“Boys To The Bush” hard at work cleaning up some fallen 
limbs. This is a great charity aimed at mentoring young boys  

and deserving of the communities support. 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Briggs 24 20 W 

D. Rixon 20 13 R/U 

F. Carmody 22 12 B 

D. Lord 22 12 B 

VETS Wed. 12/07/2023 - Stableford - 8 Players  

CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 7/07/2023 – Stableford – 12 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Aaron Jennings 31.0 19 W $30 

Jack Kimpton 16.0 17 R/U 

Strop Weldon 24.0 16 B 

Simon Cossor 9.0 15 B + ntp 

Alex Christensen 24.0 15 B 

Peter Penny 20.0 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 14/07/2023 – Stableford – 13 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

P. Penny 20.0 20 W $30 

B. Burt 29.0 17 R/U $10 

Nev Brand 22.0 17 B 

Craig McMillan 9.0 16 B 

Strop Weldon 24.0 15 B 

P. Kilo 23.0 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 21/07/2023 – Stableford – 14 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Bruce Hill 30.0 20 W $30 (cb) 

Rob Weldon 24.0 20 R/U $10 + b 

Ashley Middleton 36.0 16 B 

Jack Kimpton 16.0 15 B 

Aaron Jennings (2) 25.0 15 B 

David Gray 27.0 15 B 

Russ Gueho 25.0 14 B (cb) 

LADIES –THURS/SUN - 9/3, 12/3 

Ladies - 20/07/2023 – Stableford 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Heather Chaston 36 37 W 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 27 R/U 

Mihi Smith 38 26  

Life Member Don Singleton dressing for the occasion  
on a cold Wednesday morning in “Vets” competition. 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 July was a huge month with an Annual general meet-
ing and Presentation Day, the AGM was well attended 
with the President reporting a very successful year on and 
off the water, also thanking the committee and all the 
workers that made the clubs success possible.  
 

 Special mention to BJ, Sham, Laz and Graham 
(woody) Lyons. Treasurer Brian presented the financial 
report that despite rising costs we are able to continue 
membership at only $25 per person or $50 per family.  
 

 Considering rising costs of affiliations, insurance and 
general running expenses this is brilliant value, this in-
cludes a free Christmas Party and gourmet luncheon on the 
presentation day as well as nibbles and snacks at our 
monthly weighing. 
 

Memberships are due now……… 
 

 Elections were held and the committee is President 
Wade  Morey,  Vice  President Barry BJ Bermingham, 
Secretary Wayne Polley, with assistant secretary Glenn 
McGann, Treasurer is Brian Shannon with assistant Zac 
Lowen, weigh master is Shane Bradbury, shed/grounds/
property committee is Graham Lyons assisted by Laz and 
Brendan Kalina.  
 

 The committee are working on this year’s agenda with 
an open comp on the weekend of 28th, 29th to 30th July 
with the weighing at the clubrooms at 4pm. 
 

 Exciting news is that Jindera Anglers will be having a 
closed comp supporting the SWAA Annual fishing Comp 
at Kiffens reserve at Lake Mulwala on the last weekend of 
August. This will be a camping on site weekend.  
 

 The annual presentation day was held on Sunday, 23rd 
July  at  the  clubhouse  with a scrumptious meal, huge 
raffles and the presentation of annual trophies.  
  

The most prestigious Fisher-
man of the year trophy was 
won by Laszlo Peli by the 
narrowest of margins. Fisher-
lady of the year was won by 
Erin Rodgers a newcomer to fishing, Erin thanked her 
‘netman’ who  sacrificed  his  own fish catching to ensure  
her success. This did  result in Wade getting doughnut  
king of the year 2023 narrowly from squeaky. 
 

 Junior fisher of the year winner was Josh Bradbury, 
Leif Wilkman won an armful of trophies for cod, yel-
lowbelly, redfin and Shane Bradbury won the best trout for 
the year. 
 

 Like Leif in the men’s, Erin cleaned up in the ladies’ 
trophies for best redfin, trout, yellowbelly were won by 
Erin and best cod went to Kirsty Taylor. 
 

 Best crayfish was won by Indi Brown, the digits (little 
juniors) Harvey, Matty, Luke, Hudson and a host of little 
tackers had a great year catching redfin, cod and of course 
European carp. 
Results of July comp. - A really good weigh-in was held 
with heaps of fish presented, redfin, trout, cod and lots of 
yellowbelly.  All  native  fish were released and sent in 
digitally. 
 

 The  best  fish  was  won by Laz Peli with a nice 
Blowering-Murray  cod 850, Laz also had 3 very nice 
Dartmouth pontage trout, the biggest going 490.  
 

 Best  bag  of  fish  went  to  Sham with 3640mm of 
yellowbelly narrowly from Lockie Mac 3620mm and Alex 
Zigar with 3400 of length all measured in yellowbelly. Tim 
Davenport had a redfin 260. 
 

 Other good catches were Kevin Brown with a 670mm 
cod, Zol Peli had a bag of redfin with the biggest being 
320mm. 

Tight lines!  

No wonder Leif is smiling, what a trophy haul  

Outstanding, Laz fisherman of the year again, must be a 
fluke, about 12 times. 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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 Hudson receiving his trophy for best yellowbelly.  

Wow … Erin,  

lady fisher  

of the year,  

congratulations!                 

Harvey received his best fish trophy.  

Josh is a happy camper with his trophies.  

Kirsty  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


